
 

 

Parish Office:   Lynlea Forbes, email: mercy.parish@xtra.co.nz  
Address:     24 Forbury Road, Dunedin 9012;  Ph 4558933 
     Tues, Wed, Thurs & Fri 9am-2pm  
Parish Priest:    Fr Gerard Aynsley, email: gerard.aynsley@gmail.com, ph 021580610 
        or ph 4259690       

21st November 

2021 

Mercy Parish-Whānau Aroha 

We Prayerfully Remember those who have died 
recently 

Mary Van Heezik,  
Hazel Smith 

Kathleen O’Kane,  
Ian McLennan  

Pat Lennon (Melbourne) 
Jadwiga Stachowicz (Poland) 

Eric Ward 
 

   and those who have anniversaries 
Kathleen Morris 

 

28th November  2021 

1st Sunday of Advent 

   6.00 pm Basilica (Vigil) 

   9.30 am Basilica 

 11.00 am Basilica 

  

Mass Intentions   
Please contact the Parish Office or place in an envelope in 
the collection tray if wishing to arrange for a Mass to be  

offered, specifying the preferred day and place. 

 

St Bernadette’s and St Brigid’s Class Masses this 
term are unfortunately not open to parents or 

parishioners due to restrictions. 

Sunday Masses at St Patrick’s Basilica    

Weekday Masses in the Mercy Chapel 
Monday - Saturday at 9.00 am. 

Sacrament of Reconciliation 
While we are in Level 2 the Sacrament of 

Reconciliation will be celebrated in the end 
room of the Mercy Chapel. This enables us to 

observe a suitable distance.  Please enter through 
the Chapel. This Sacrament is available each 

Saturday from 11.30am until 12 noon. 

21st November 2021 

Christ the King 

   6.00 pm Basilica (Vigil) 

   9.30 am Basilica 

 11.00 am Basilica 

 11.00 am Broad Bay 

Gatherings for each Mass are limited to 100 people 

Confirmation and First Holy Communion 

Last Wednesday a number of children celebrated 
the Sacrament of Confirmation. There is 
something very special about the sacrament of 
Confirmation and the children often describe 
having a beautiful experience of God. At the St 
Bernadette’s Prayer Assembly on Friday, some of 
the children spoke of how they were nervous 
beforehand but after the laying on of hands by the 
bishop they felt the Holy Spirit inside them and felt 
a deep joy and peace. 

This Sunday these children will celebrate their 
First Holy Communion at 3 of our Masses: 9.30am 
Mass (St Brigid’s children), 11.00am Mass (St 
Bernadette’s children) and 2 children at the Broad 
Bay Mass. It is fitting that we celebrate First Holy 
Communion on the Feast of Christ the King as the 
Eucharist expresses our desire to align ourselves 
to Jesus and his way. Holy Communion is our 
sharing in Jesus’ life and empowers us to 
participate with him in building up the reign of God.  

We keep these children in our prayers and also 
take inspiration from their openness and 
enthusiasm. 

Please note, because there will be limited space 
available in the basilica there will be a Communion 
service in the Chapel at 9.30am and a second 
Mass at 11.00am in the Chapel. 

Fr Gerard 

There is a link on the Mercy Parish Website for 9.30 am 

Mass and the 11.00am Mass. 



 

 

Care of Priests $320.00 

Propagation of the Faith/Missions $20.00 

Parish $640.00 

Total $980.00 

Donation Eftpos Mach This month is in 

support The St Francis of Assisi Trust.  

Please note that the Tap and Go is not a 

replacement for planned giving but a 

way to raise funds for our parish and 

community outreach. 

MORAN CHAPEL MASSES AND RECONCILIATION 
Mass is celebrated in the Moran Chapel in the Octagon 

every Monday-Friday at 12.10pm. 

If you would like to donate by way of automatic 

payment for planned giving please ring the parish 

office  on 4558933 for bank account details. 

Sick and Housebound Parishioners:  If you are unable to come to Mass 

on a Sunday or know of parishioners who are no longer able to come to 

Mass please let us know so Holy Communion can be taken to them. Please 

contact the Parish Office, Ph. 455 8933 or Adrienne Ryan, Ph. 476 

1520. 

Synod groups  

It is wonderful to hear of the different synod groups 
occurring around the parish. The Mercy Parish 
Council thought it would be a good idea if we could 
share the insights from the various groups. If this is 
ok could you please send a copy of your 
summarised reflection to the parish office.  

Thank you to those who registered an interest in 
joining a group by putting your name on the list in 
the foyer. Unfortunately, some times had only one or 
two people. There will be three groups running and 
the times are: 

Tuesday 23rd after the 9am Mass                                    

in the Mercy Chapel. 

Tuesday 30th after the 9am Mass                                        

in the Mercy Chapel  

And Thursday 25th at 7pm in the Basilica Foyer 

ATTENTION Ex Pupils and Parishioners of Sacred 

Heart School, North East Valley, Dunedin. The Sacred 

Heart School 125
th
 Jubilee Book titled 

STORIES OF FAITH, FAMILY AND WHĀNAU IN THE 

VALLEY  SACRED HEART SCHOOL, TE KURA O 

TE MANAWA TAPU  ŌTEPOTI DUNEDIN 1895 – 

2020  

was published this week and will be blessed and 
launched at 9:30 Mass this Sunday morning. The book 
celebrates the life of the school over the three centuries 
it spans. Copies can be purchased at the school office 

for $25. The book would make a great Christmas 
present.  For more information email 

anne.kennedy@xtra.co.nz or phone 021 477 347 

Brown Paper Bags  Thank you to 

everyone who has taken a brown paper 

bag to fill for Christmas. With the huge 

demand that has been put on our 

foodbank we are struggling to save up 

Christmas treats but we do appreciate 

anything that is given. 

Ministry 27-28 November 
  Saturday 6pm Sunday 9:30am Sunday 11:00am 

Team Leader Derrick Railton Sr Jan Ogilvy Letty De Bono 
Greeters Tony Cossens Mary Roche Pam Forgie 
        

Readers John Chapman Liz Rose Sia Lei 

Prayers of the Faithful 

Yvonne 
Coughlan 

Deborah Whitty Martin Lei 

Derrick Railton Mary Snelling Janferie Kelekolio 

Off/ Peter Rielly Delaney Family Pam Forgie 
Collection   Ben Anderson Letty De Bono 

Projector Deborah Rielly J Curran Ray Paterson 

Camera Operator   Rosabelle   

Altar Server/s 

  
Hermione & 
Halaina Sparks 

Matanofo Taua 

  
  Chloe Uluakiola Shalia Kelekolio 

  
      

  
      

Eucharistic 
Ministers 

Mary Glass Kevin O'Sullivan Letty De Bono 

  Sr Jan Olgilvy Dorothy Jacobson 

Sacristan Michael Firmin Margaret & Kevin 
O'Sullivan 

Maria Parsons 

        

    Carolyn King   

      

Counting   Sandra Boock   
    David Boock   

    Colleen Clark   

    Ray Clark   

Columban Calenders $12.00  

If you would like to buy a 

Columban Calender please phone  

the Parish Office 4558933.        

These can be either be picked up 

from at the office or from the  

Basilica.  

A Pastoral Letter from the Catholic Bishops of 

Aotearoa New Zealand  

Living, Caring, Worshipping and Ministering in a Covid-19 

World is on our Webpage and some copies in the foyer. 

mailto:anne.kennedy@xtra.co.nz

